## **Rachel Tibbetts**

From: Planning

**Sent:** 11 May 2023 17:13 **To:** DC Support

**Subject:** FW: 23/00853/OUT Vistry Green Field Development.

From: ANDREW BAXTER

**Sent:** 11 May 2023 17:01

To: Planning <Planning@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>

Subject: Re: 23/00853/OUT Vistry Green Field Development.

**CAUTION:** This email originated from outside of the Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Cherwell District Council Planning Department, 23/00853/OUT Vistry Green Field Development. Objection.

I write to object to the proposed application to build some houses on a green field site adjacent to Hanwell Village.

What has this country come to? I've lived near Banbury for nearly 60 years and I've seen nothing like the way Banburyshire is being ruined with more and more housing estates being built on every patch of pasture up for sale.

I know in your hearts that you as individuals are also not in favour of this, and I know that Council policy is to prevent the coalescence of settlements to preserve the identity of villages and countryside.

Please add my objection to the list of many who want to keep this corner of Oxfordshire rural in character.

Thank you.

Andrew Baxter B Sc C Eng MICE

The Woodlands Edge Hill Banbury Oxon OX15 6DJ

